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                                                ROAD SAFETY PATROL 

The business meeting of the Road Safety Patrol was held on 1st August 2022 for the 

election of office bearers under the guidance of Dr. P. Banumathy, Associate Professor, 

Department of Commerce, Dr. M. Sheeba, Assistant Professor of Physics and Dr. C. Reena, 

Assistant Professor of Mathematics (SSC). A. Thanusiya Thasina Mary, II B.Com., K. Uttika, 

II B.Sc. Psychology and J. George Sweetie I B.Sc Physics were elected as President, Secretary 

and Vice-President respectively.  

 On 3rd August 2022, Students’ Council was inaugurated. Rev. Sr.Dr. M. S.Rubha, 

Principal, Holy Cross Home Science College, Thoothukudi addressed the gathering on the 

topic “Bloom Gratitude – Blossom Souls” 

The Road Safety Patrol Programme which was held on 10th November 2022, in the 

Auditorium at 8.30 am. The programme started with a prayer song followed by welcome 

addrerss and reading of minutes. Rev.Dr.Sr. Kulandhai Therese, Vice Principal gave the 

felicitation address. It was further followed by Mr.S. Vinayagam – Regional Transport Officer 

gave a lecture on “Prevention and Protection against Road Accidents”. He acknowledged us 

about the measures for safe driving by ensuring not to engage in drunk and drive, to wear 

helmet, to wear seatbelt and not to use phone while driving and the person granted with learner 



license is strictly prohibited to drive without a tutor. He insisted us on the importance of road 

safety, rules and regulations and its laws. The students took a oath ensuring “Not to engage in 

drunk and drive, to wear helmet, to wear seatbelt and to drive only after getting licence”. The 

session came to an end with a college anthem. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


